
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 14, 2023 
 
The Honorable Kay Granger  
Chairwoman 
Committee on Appropriations  
H-305, the Capitol  
Washington, D.C. 20515  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations  
1036 Longworth HOB  
Washington, D.C. 20515  

 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Peace & Prosperity: Youth Development and Empowerment 
project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is Miami-Dade County, 
located at 111 NW 1st Street, Miami, FL 33128. The funding would be used to provide police-led 
diverse experiences that will expose youth to various career paths and professional mentors, along 
with unique experiential learning opportunities. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 
because it improves the relationship between police officers and the youth in the community.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in section 
501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
 

  Sincerely, 

 
Frederica S. Wilson 
Member of Congress 

 

 
 


